

英語

I 次の対話文(i)と(ii)を読んで、 ～ に入れるのにもっとも適切なものを
①～④の中からそれぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

(i)

Fred : I'm terrible with names. I just met someone, and I've already forgotten his name.

Ted : That can happen to anyone. Do you anything about him?

Fred : Hmm. He had two eyes and a nose. Brown hair, I think?

Ted : That describes most of the people on the planet!

Fred : Right? I'm hopeless.

Ted : Do you remember anything he said?

Fred : He said "Hello."

Ted : Fantastic. . . . Now we're getting somewhere.

Fred : What should I do?

Ted : Maybe you can .

Fred : I hope it is more difficult than "Fred."

- ① It's so exciting.
- ② It's so helpful.
- ③ It's so embarrassing.
- ④ It's so hopeful.

- ① count
- ② collect
- ③ forget
- ④ remember

- ① ask him to spell his name
- ② ask him for your business card
- ③ avoid him in the future
- ④ avoid talking about difficult topics

(ii)

Waiter : Hello. Are you ready to order?

Customer : Yes. **4**

Waiter : OK. One burger. Would you like something to drink?

Customer : Yes, a cola, please. **5**

Waiter : Sure. That will be 800 yen.

Customer : Here you go.

Waiter : Thank you. **6**

Customer : Thank you.

4

- ① I don't want to eat.
- ② I'll have a hamburger, please.
- ③ I'm looking at the menu.
- ④ I want to leave now.

5

- ① No, thank you.
- ② I don't like cola.
- ③ That's all.
- ④ When is it ready?

6

- ① Enjoy your meal.
- ② That's too expensive.
- ③ Please pay again.
- ④ You can't eat it.

Ⅱ 次の **7** ～ **16** に入れるのにもっとも適切なものを①～④の中からそれぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

We **7** to the party yesterday.

- ① invite ② invited ③ are invited ④ were invited

The **8** from this building is very beautiful.

- ① chance ② height ③ view ④ meal

That stadium will be rebuilt **9** two years.

- ① in ② on ③ by ④ with

Mrs. Tucker often washes her car when she **10** free time.

- ① feels ② writes ③ goes ④ has

Your hair is certainly black, but **11** is almost brown.

- ① she's ② her ③ hers ④ him

Members of the group discussed when to **12** the next meeting.

- ① holds ② holding ③ hold ④ held

I didn't go out because it **13** all day.

- ① rained ② rains ③ raining ④ rain

Look at that man putting **14** a long coat.

- ① under ② at ③ on ④ of

I went to the restaurant **15** the station.

- ① near ② among ③ between ④ last

I enjoy **16** museums in foreign countries.

- ① to visiting ② visit ③ to visit ④ visiting

Ⅲ 次の **17** ～ **21** の①～④の中で、正しくないものをそれぞれ一つずつ選び、
その番号をマークしなさい。

17 The supermarket opens ①in the morning ②at 6 o'clock and ③closes ④on midnight.

18 Let's ①take a picture ②in front ③of Tokyo Skytree, ④are we?

19 ①The Heisei Era ②lasted ③in 30 years from 1989 ④to 2019.

20 Anna and ①me ②are going to visit ③our cousins ④this weekend.

21 That dog looks ①angry and ②bark ③loudly ④at everyone.

Ⅳ 次の **22** ～ **24** の文にもっとも近い意味を表すものを①～④の中からそれぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

22

He grew up to be a famous baseball player.

- ① He got older, but he was not able to become a famous baseball player.
- ② He got older, so he was able to become a famous baseball player.
- ③ He practiced hard in order to become a well-known baseball player.
- ④ When he got older, he became a well-known baseball player.

23

I almost missed the last train.

- ① I didn't have to get on the train.
- ② I managed to catch the last train.
- ③ I should have gone home last night.
- ④ I got home because I missed the train.

24

Emily often visits her grandmother on weekends.

- ① Emily sometimes sees her grandmother on weekdays.
- ② Emily likes to go shopping with her grandmother.
- ③ Emily usually goes to see her grandmother on Saturdays or Sundays.
- ④ Emily always calls her grandmother during the week.

V 次の英文を読んで、後の設問に答えなさい。

Social media plays a large part in the lives of teenagers. In a study last year, 37% of teens in the USA spend more than five hours a day watching various types of social media. While this can be fun and exciting, it can also be dangerous.

When social media began, the idea seemed wonderful. Modern life is busy, and we cannot always meet people that we care about. Social media, however, helps us to keep in touch and see what friends and family are doing. Even though we are not meeting face-to-face, we can feel connected. Social media platforms allow people to share photos and videos. We can then comment on them and interact in ways people 20 years ago never could have imagined.

Beyond sharing our daily lives, there are other opportunities. When we feel bad about life, we might feel that no one else feels the same way. The truth is that there are always many people that have similar problems. Support groups can be found on social media, and this can help teens feel less alone. Online communities can give helpful advice and make someone feel better.

Of course, every technology that has a positive side always has some negative points as well. If a teenager is on the phone 35 hours a week, there is probably less time for meeting friends face-to-face. Communication is a skill, and without practice, young people may not be good at real life interactions. It is also true that people only share what is good about their lives. This is great, but if teens compare the online fun their friends are having to their own lives, it may not seem as good. This can make someone feel very bad or even envious of a lifestyle that is not completely real.

All people need to be educated about the benefits and risks of social media. It is possible that it can be a positive influence in our lives. If we watch too much, however, it could certainly make our lives worse. In the end, people need to find balance, set limits and control their use of social media. If not, social media may end up controlling us.

設問 次の **25** ～ **29** について、本文の内容と一致するものを①～④の中からそれぞれ一つずつ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

25 Which is true about teenagers in the USA?

- ① Half spend more than five hours a day on social media.
- ② Almost forty percent spend more than five hours a day on social media.
- ③ Half spend more than four hours a day on social media.
- ④ Almost sixty-three percent spend no time on social media.

26 The passage says that 20 years ago

- ① social media was better than today.
- ② social media was better for sharing photos.
- ③ most people could not imagine social media today.
- ④ most social media was the same as today.

27 What does the passage say about problems?

- ① Your problem is probably unique.
- ② Your problem is probably not unique.
- ③ People are all similar, so that is a problem.
- ④ People are all unique and problems are also unique.

28 What does the passage say about teens nowadays?

- ① They may be better at face-to-face communication than their parents.
- ② They may be worse at face-to-face communication because they have less of it.
- ③ They may have too much face-to-face communication with their friends.
- ④ They do not believe in the importance of face-to-face communication.

29 The main topic of this passage is

- ① older people are not very good at social media.
- ② young people grow up with social media in their lives.
- ③ education and balance are the key when using social media.
- ④ never to take advice from a stranger on social media.

Ⅵ 次の **30** を一つの文章としてまとまるように並べ替えた場合、もっとも適切な配列を①～④の中から一つ選び、その番号をマークしなさい。

30

Learning to cook was a big goal for me last year.

- (A) Even after watching the videos, I still made many mistakes.
- (B) But I kept trying and slowly got better with each meal.
- (C) Now, I can cook simple dishes for my family, and they enjoy them.
- (D) I started with easy recipes I found online and watched videos to learn.

It feels great to cook something by myself now.

- ① (D)－(B)－(C)－(A)
- ② (A)－(D)－(B)－(C)
- ③ (D)－(A)－(B)－(C)
- ④ (A)－(D)－(C)－(B)

VII 次の日本語の意味を表すように、与えられた語を並べ替えて英文を完成させ、
31 ~ 38 に入る語の番号をマークしなさい。

私たちは明日ハイキングに行くのを楽しみにしています。

We are looking _____ **31** _____ **32** _____ tomorrow.

- | | | | |
|------|-----------|---------|--------|
| ① a | ② forward | ③ going | ④ hike |
| ⑤ on | ⑥ to | | |

電車で傘を置き忘れたのは彼の不注意だった。

It was careless _____ **33** _____ **34** _____ on the train.

- | | | | |
|-------|------------|---------|------|
| ① him | ② his | ③ leave | ④ of |
| ⑤ to | ⑥ umbrella | | |

私たちは去年の夏、海辺で楽しい時間を過ごしました。

We _____ **35** _____ **36** _____ beach last summer.

- | | | | |
|-------|---------|--------|------|
| ① had | ② great | ③ time | ④ at |
| ⑤ a | ⑥ the | | |

学生証を持参していないと、この試験を受験することはできません。

You _____ **37** _____ **38** _____ this exam without your student ID card.

- | | | | |
|-----------|------|--------|-------|
| ① allowed | ② be | ③ take | ④ not |
| ⑤ will | ⑥ to | | |